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Jess Epps, Karrinyup, W.A. 

Dear Jack

I have just had a wonderful holiday, not one of my usual trips. Left 27th March arrived at Proserpine on 28th met by my other son Terry and daughter –in-law Linda. Great as usual to see ones’ family. We stayed at Cannonvale Caravan Park for two and half weeks. Delightful spot surrounded by Palms, rainforest, lawns and beautiful gardens. Did a lot of walking, reading or just laying around. Weather, lot of rain and nice winds to keep me cool. Walked along the foreshore to Airlie Beach quite a bit. Last February they opened a fantastic seawater pool, which was surrounded with paths, gardens and lots of lawns, kids and adult pools. There are two lifesavers on duty daily and all free. Great place to stay. The only thing that I could not get used to was whilst having my daily shower I had to share the shower with geckos, lizards, spiders, moths and butterflies.

From Shute harbour Linda and I had a great trip to the Whitsunday Islands, Barrier Reef, took the Yellow Sub. Unfortunately I was bumped and in the process lost my sunnies and camera overboard, much to my disgust at losing some of the film, which was in the camera, I will not ever get again.

Our next stay was in Bowen, where we had Anzac day and met up with George & Margo Shiels. They both look great and have a lovely place. George is into the RSL etc. I had lunch with them, and they are looking forward to Mildura next year.

Linda, Terry & I went to the Dawn Service, a good crowd with speeches and singing, something different. Had two weeks of perfect weather, swimming in the pool, laying around under the coconut palms on the waterfront, reading and getting a tan. Met a dear old lady who has been buying a loaf of bread a day for the past 13 years, to feed the birds in the park. At brekkie they come and settle on her and the table. Lovely to see. I could get used to living in a caravan to start doing just that. Terry and Linda have been doing it for 30 years now.

Off again to Townsville, I travelled by bus (their vehicle only seats 2), and then went to another lovely caravan park on the waterfront again. Too bad you can’t swim in the ocean between Nov and May  (stingers!!!).

Maybe most of you have been to Townsville. Great long mall of shopping, which is used for markets on Sunday. Forgot I bought a ticket at Airlie Beach market for Red Cross and won a big box of fruit & vegies. Problem had to get them back to camp. Terry and Linda who walk a lot carried their spoils, but I cheated and caught the bus.

Both Army and RAAF Museums very interesting. Went to REEF HQ, which is a beautiful oceanarium. After Townsville time to head back to the west, caught train Monday pm arrived Brisbane next day, had overnight stay, train to Sydney, another overnight stay. Then onto the Indian Pacific, just in time for afternoon tea. Ended up having a cabin all to myself, (bliss), definitely the only way to travel these days, no cooking, cleaning, and lots of different company. Arrived Perth 9.30am Mothers’ day. Did not want to stay, wanted to get back on the train and go back. 

Might travel to Mildura by train.

Jess.

P.S. Caught up with Doreen & Lucky (John) Goodhew, had lunch with them. They have a lovely garden. Lucky still likes his noggin or two. Both looked very well. Lucky has a cocky with a great range of vocabulary and when he goes to bed he always asks the cocky “Are you asleep yet?” to which the bird replies, “no, not yet!”
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